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budget explanation forms, the budget was approved with the following revisions: 

Equipment- A2960.201- amount requested for 1990 should be zero (0); 

Maintenance Contracts - A2960.403 - amount requested should be $2250; 

Office Supplies - A2960.407 - amount requested should be $1000. 

The motion was made by Legislator Gallman, seconded by Legislator Kramer and carried. 

OFFICE FOR THE AGING 

As was discussed at the July meeting, the lease on the Office's van will be 

up in November. The necessary transfers have been approved and at this time this 

office requests permission to purchase rather than lease a new van. This van is 

used in the Home Delivered Meals program. Approval was given to send out bids 

for the van with a motion from Legislator Gallman, seconded by Legislator Watson. 

Motion carr:i,.ed. The money for this van will be around $8000 State funds and 

county monies. 

HEALTH DEPARTMENT 

Mr. Lucyszyn requested permission to attend the NYSAC Fall Conference to be 

held in September. There will be discussion on Article 6, new smoking regulations, 

education of physically handicapped children, medicare and medicaid requirments, 

and other topics of interest to the Health Department. Motion was made by Legislator 

Kramer, seconded by Legislator Gallman for his attendence to this meeting. Motion 

carried. 

A request for transfers was made to cover costs within the Traditionai Program 

and the Family Planning Program. They are as follows: 

Autos - A4010.204 to A4010.206 - Health Equipment totalling $10,000 to cover the 

cost of the new EKG machine, and microscope purchased; 

Insurance - A4010.406 to A4010.415 - Central Services Copy totalling $500; 

Mileage - A4035.402 and Rentals A4035.414 to A4035.431 - FP Nurse Practitioner 

totalling $600. 
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Approval was given for these transfers with a motion from Legislator Gallman, 

seconded by Legislator Kramer, and carried. 

Mr. Lucyszyn requested an increase in the department's Petty Cash fund from 

$50 to $100. A motion was made by Legislator Gallman, seconded by Legislator 

Kramer and carried approving this increase. There was further discussion on 

the petty cash funds. It is thought that at the next Department Head meeting, 

they should be asked if any other department wishes to increase their petty cash 

fund. If so, then rather than have a number of individual resolutions, there 

could be one resolution to cover all department's increases. The County Attorney's 

Office should delay a formal resolution until after this Department Head meeting. 

Mr. Lucyszyn informed the committee of his acceptance of an appointment 

on the Genesee River Basin Sub Committee. This committee is looking at the 

impact of the water shed from the Genesee River in the Lake Ontario region. 

Mr. Lucyszyn told the committee that due to the resignation of one on the 

Long Term Public Health Nurses, he contacted Chairman Frair by phone and requested 

permission to replace this individual. At that time he gave his approval and 

her replacement will start on the 16th of August. Committee approval was given 

with a motion from Legislator Kramer, seconded by Legislator Watson and carried. 

This committee was asked if the Health Department's "call-in" nurses should 

be used for extended, long term replacements due to illness or similar situations. 

The committee feels that they should be informed of any new individuals who will 

be working in the department over extended periods of time. 

One of the Health Department's Public Health Nurses has gone on disability 
. 

due to a back problem. The amount of time she will be off is at this time questionable. 

Mr. Lucyszyn asks permission to fill her position until such time as she returns 

to work. Approval was given with a motion from Legislator Gallman, seconded 

by Legislator Kramer and carried. 
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The committee was informed of the Health Department's Physical Therapist's 

resignation. She works part time for the department, 20 hours per week at a rate 

of $25.00/hour. This department would like to hire a full time physical therapist. 

The difficulty in recruiting PT's in this area is known. Therefore, decision's 

should be made on whether this individual should be hired on a contract basis or 

as an employee of Allegany with them receiving benefits. The salary range should 

be increased at a sizable rate. Article 6 requirements are the Health Department 

must provide physical therapy services. It was stated that the need in this county 

is there to support a full time PT. Mr. Lucyszyn was asked to contact Mrs. Creighton 

of the Education Program to find out how many children through her program may 

benefit from having a local therapist. (possibly save some transportation costs 

in her program). Mrs. Johnson states that they will be actively looking for Ms. 

Schofield's replacement. At this time no decisions were made to the above suggestions. 

Mr. Lucyszyn informed the committee that the Long Term Program continues to 

grow and is now carrying seventy plus patients. Due to this growth, he requests 

committ.ee approval to create a registered nurse position (full time) for the Long 

Term Program. After a brief discussion, a motion was made by Legislator Gallman, 

seconded by Legislator Kramer approving this new position. Motion carried. This 

should be referred to the Personnel Committee for their consideration. 

The committee reviewed the 1990 Personal Services Budget for the Health Department. 

There were upgradings and new positions included in this budget. The committee 

would like a detailed description of the .1 account before a decision is made by 

this committee. After some discussion on these items and because of the amount 

of time required to review this budget, Mr. Lucyszyn was asked to return to the 

committee on August 29th for further budget review. 
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ASSOCIATION FOR THE BLIND 

The Allegany County Association for the Blind and Visually Handicapped was 

represented by Ms. Jackie Teeter and Lucille Wall. Ms. Teeter told 1988 and 1989 

history regarding services and number served under this association. The Association 

requests a $7000 budget from Allegany County. The committee commended the Association 

for their detailed and informative budget. Committee approval was given with a 

motion by Legislator Gallman and a second by Legislator Watson. Motion carried. 

It should be noted that although this is a 16% increase over last years budget 

that the Association has not received an increase in at least three years. 

OTHER BUSINESS 

The Citizens Advisory Committee requests this committees approval of the appointment 

of Joanna Crecelius of Wellsville to replace Robert McCarthy and Helen Miller to 

replace Mary Mapes on this Advisory Committee. Approval was given with a motion 
z 
0 
H from Legislator Watson, second from Legislator Kramer and carried for these appointments. 
~ 
0 
~ 
~ The County Attorney's Office should prepare the appropriate resolution. 

~ 
AUDIT OF CLAIMS 

The usual bills were reviewed and approved with a motion by Legislator Gallman, 

seconded by Legislator Watson and carried. 

ADJOURNMENT 

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 11:45 a.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Teresa Claypool 



HEALTH SERVICES 

August· 29, 1989 
AUG 2 9 1989 

Present: Frair; Gallman; Kramer; Shine; 

Others: A. Lucyszyn, Health Department 
E. Wattenberg, Office for the Aging 
R. Anderson, Community Services Agency 

The meeting was called to order at 8::-30 p.m. by Chairman Frair. 
The final presentation of the Health Department budget was made by 
Mr. Lucyszyn. After much discussion, it was moved by Gallman, seconded 
by Kramer and carried, to adopt the budget as presented. 

Mrs. Wattenberg, Director, Office for the Aging, presented her 
budget for 1990. All areas were covered including a recommended new 
program to the County - E.I.S.E.P. Mrs. Wattenberg explained that 
this program is included in all but five counties in the State, 
Allegany County presently being one of the five. The program assists 
individuals who are above the income level for medicaid but need 
assistance. The Office for the Aging budget was moved by GallmanV 
seconded by ~Kramer and carried for approval. 

Dr. Robert Anderson presented the Allegany County Community 
Services budget. The main areas Of .increase are in the programs £.or· 
Substance Abuse, Community Residence and the Counseling Center. 
Additional cost: to the county is mainly the Counseling Center {seven 
and half percent) or $7,000. It was moved by Gallman, seconded by 
Shine and carried, to approve the budget as presented. 

Meeting adjourned. 



MINUTES OF THE MEETING 

HEALTH SERVICES COMMITTEE 

September 19, 1989 

MEMBERS PRESENT: Chairman Frair 

ALSO ATTENDING: 

Legislators Gallman, Kramer, Shine 

Andrew Lucyszyn, Health Department 
Betty Embser, Office for the Aging 

.·· 

,. .. 
~ .. 

James Raptis, Chairman, Board of Legislators 

.. -· ... ,. 

.. , ;.' .... 

SEP 25\989 

Jenevieve Creighton, Education Physically Handicapped Children 
--,~cj!Jf\ 

CALL TO ORDER 

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Frair at 9:07 a.m. 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

The minutes of the August 15 and August 28, 1989 meetings were approved 

with a motion from Legislator Kramer, seconded by Legislator Gallman. Motion 

carried. 

HEALTH DEPARTMENT 

This department requested permission for transfers within their Traditional 

and Family Planning expenditure accounts totalling $6216.00. These transfers 

were approved with a motion by Legislator Gallman, second by Legislator Kramer. 

Motion carried. 

Mr. Lucyszyn discussed the Physical Therapist position in the Health Department. 

He has contacted Jones Memorial Hospital, Damon College, and Carl Peterson of 

the Private Industry Counsel to notify them of the Health Department's need 

for a Physical Therapist. To date, we have been unable to recruit anyone. Chairman 

Raptis asked if he had talked to the physicians in the area. It is felt this 

would be beneficial as they may know someone who would like to work and live 

in this area. A letter to all area physicians letting them know the Health 

Department is looking for a Physicial Therapist may be a good idea. 
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Chairman Raptis informed the committee that a new law effective 

July 1, 1990 allows for scholarships for nurses. Before the scholarship program 

applied to only physicians. It was noted that the Board has, in the past, a 

poor experience under the Medical Scholarship with physicians leaving the area, 

leaving payments behind, They were considering discontinuing this program, 

but that is not final. 

Mr. Lucyszyn informed the committee that in the future he is expecting 

the temporary loss of several nurses, due to pregnancy, one nurse taking a six 

month leave of absence, and another having moved out of the area may possibly 

leave the department. He will approach the committee at a later time, when or if 

these employees do leave. 

Mr. Lucyszyn informed this committee that he will not be attending the 

Annual NYSAC meeting in September due to a meeting scheduled in Buffalo on the 

low level radioactive waste. Leo Hettling, Director of Environmental Health 

in New York State invited representatives from Allegany County to meet due to 

the fact that the State has chosen three area~ in the county as possibilities 

for the site. 

The committee was notified that there has been five cases of rabiesin the 

raccoon population with the closest case being about eleven miles from the New 

York State border. It was felt to be a good idea to put something in the paper 

making County residents aware of this fact. 

A request was made for Albert Vossler, Public Health Engineer's, attendance 

to the Conference of Directors of Local Environmental Health Services on October 

3rd and 4th in Niagara Falls. Also requested Stephen Howe's attendance to the 

Annual New York State Health Education Conference in Lake George on October 

31 thru November 3rd. These requests were approved with a motion from Legislator 

Gallman, second from Legislator Kramer, and carried. 
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Mr. Lucyszyn talked to the committee regarding the temporary typist position 

in the Health Department approved at a previous meeting. It was explained that 

she has proven to be an asset, has helped the nursing staff with their abundant 

paper work allowing them more time with their actual patient care. She has 

been working with the Long Term Coordinator in doing the needed clerical duties, 

With the increase in patients in the Long Term Program, with the hiring of an 

additional nurse, the need for another permanent clerical person is there. At 

this time Mr. Lucyszyn would like to either get committee approval to extend 

the temporary typist position or to make this position a permanent position 

in the department. After a brief discussion, at this time, the committee gave 

their approval to extend this temporary position to the end of December (31st), 

At that time Mr. Lucyszyn will return to this committee in regard to the position. 

Motion approving this extension was made by Legislator Shine, seconded by Legislator 

Kramer and carried, 

The Health Department received the Flu Vaccine and are setting up clinic 

dates for the immunizations. The amount of the money for the vaccine was more 

than was anti~ipated, therefore, the Health Department would like this committee's 

approval to pay the additional amount for the vaccine. Approval was given with 

the motion by Legislator Gallman, second by Legislator Kramer and carried. 

There will be a special clinic set up for county employees. 

Mr. Lucyszyn informed the committee that the Long Term Program has reached 

their max~mum allowed patients by the State. (75). The Department is going to 

be applying for an increase to 100 patients. He asks for the committees support 

of this increase and will come back at a later date for their approval. 

Mr. Lucyszyn was asked when the Health Department will be holding its Rabies 

Clinics. They will be held in November at a number of different sites throughout 

the County. 
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OFFICE FOR THE AGING 

Ms. Embser requested committee approval for Dan Washburn's attendance to 

the State Association Area Acting Directors fall conference in Ithica. She 

also requests permission for Joanne LaForge to attend the New York State CASA 

Association meeting in Albany. There is a meeting that she wishes to send her 

Nutritionist to in Albany. She will be staying with her sister who lives nearby. 

The committee approved the above requests with a motion from Legislator Kramer, 

second from Legislator Gallman. Motion carried. 

The Office for the Aging would like a resolution that would increase the 

SNAP grant by $3410. This amount comes from contributions which the County 

has received from participants, above the original estimate, The revenue account 

should also be increased by same amount. Some of this money will be used in 

setting up the Canaseraga nutrition site. This increase was approved with a 

motion from Legislator Gallman, second from Legislator Shine for the County 

Attorney's office to prepare appropriate resolution. Motion carried. 

The Office for the Aging would like a resolution to transfer funds within 

the SNAP grant, They would like to move $620 from .105 to equipment account 

.201 to be used to purchase meal carriers for the Canaseraga luncheon site. 

The "Office" is looking to contract with a caterer possibly in Steuben County 

for the delivered meals in the northern end of the county. Bids need to be 

sent out on this. As this office is increasing the delivered meals, Ms. Embser 

was asked how she was able to cut back her drivers to 17 hours. She informed 

the committee that she uses substitute drivers, volunteers who are only paid 

mileage, The volunteers are the ones who are keeping this program going •. A 

motion approving the above transfer was made by Legislator Gallman, seconded 

by Legislator Kramer and carried, The County Attorney's office is asked to 

prepare a resolution. 
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Ms. Embser requested permission to purchase a phone for Nutrition Coordinator's 

desk. She has been moved into a different room. When the phone system was 

installed a jack was put in but until this point a telephone has not been needed. 

The cost of the equipment totals $191. Approval for the purchase of the phone 

was given with a motion from Legislator Gallman, seconded by Legislator Shine 

and carried. This purchase should be referred to the Central Services committee 

for their consideration. 

A request was made to purchase Nutritional Analysis Software to analyze 

nutrient content of meals to insure that they meet State Standards. This committee 

approved this purchase with a motion from Legislator Gallman, seconded by Legislator 

Kramer and carried. Central Services committee has already given their approval. 

Ms. Embser is looking into the purchase of a plastic film sealer. This 

would allow their agency to seal and freeze meals, enabling them to serve more 

home delivered meals. These meals could be prepared in microwave ovens. About 

three fourths of the elderly have microwaves. She has been in contact with 

Cuba Memorial Hospital who has a freezer that would accommodate these meals. 

The agency hopes to serve 58000 meals next year. It is felt that more checking 

should be done on the machine. It should not have one size container, is there 

a maintenance contract, etc. Where is the money coming from to prepare these 

extra meals? Ms. Embser commented that the State is very interested in their 

office increasing the meal deliveries, The committee would like to see the 

types of meals, some kind of projection on number of people and costs to the 

agency. The Office for the Aging should check with another county, or supermarkets 

to see what their feelings are on the machine, or do they have any complaints. 

The Office for the Aging would like to purchase 2 Meal Carriers at a cost 

of $498.00 each. These are needed for the home delivered meals in Canaseraga, 

and Wellsville. It was stated that this agency has approximately ten (10) 
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of these meal carriers at present. A motion made by Legislator Gallman, seconded 

by Legislator Shine to purchase these carriers was carried, 

EDUCATION PHYSICALLY HANDICAPPED CHILDREN 

Mrs. Creightonpresentedthecommittee with the 1989-90 Birth- 2 Preschool 

Budget from BOCES. This budget was due at Mrs. Creighton's office on August 

15 but was not received until September 15, 1989. This budget involves five 

students. This office has been assured that there will be more students enrolled 

in this program. The total budget is $50,000. This figures at a rate of $256.41 

per week per child for 39 weeks. After considerable discussion regarding this 

budget, the committee feels that based on a full time person working ten (10) 

hours per week for 5 children the amount of the budget is not warranted. James 

Sikaras, County Attorney, was asked what legal ramifications there might be 

if the County did not approve this budget? After considerable discussion with 

the Attorney a motion was made by Legislator Kramer, seconded by Legislator 

Gallman as follows: motion to pay at a rate of $256.41/week/child an amount 

not to exceed $50,000. Once the county has paid this amount payment will stop 

but BOCES will continue to serve these children. Motion carried with Legislator 

Shine opposing. In the past the County would pay above the budgeted amount 

and at end of year BOCES would reimburse the additional revenues. 

There have been problems concerning the deliver of children to their homes 

after school. There have been cases where the bus driver has taken a child 

home and the parents are not there. There has been parents that are separated 

asking one time to take a child to mothers, then next take this child to the 

fathers who may live in a completely different town. Mrs. Creighton states 

that she needs something consistent regarding this. She is going to meet with 

the bus drivers to come to an agreement regarding this problem. She does need 

a list of places in the event of an emergency a child should be delivered elsewhere~ 
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Ms. Creighton is going to write a letter to the parents regarding the busing 

problem. 

OTHER BUSINESS 

Legislator Gallman attended a meeting in Belfast concerning the low level 

radioactive wastes put on by the Non Violent Concerned Citizens Group. He was 

impressed with the group. There is a lot of misinformation regarding this. 

The biggest problem is with the mental state of thecitizens of Allegany County, 

and possibly the Health Department could provide information to the public on 

this. 

On October 8th the Buffalo Office of Alcohol and Drug Abuse has requested 

that Legislator Frair represent the County at this meeting. A number of students 

will also be attending this meeting. 

AUDIT OF CLAIMS 

The usual bills were reviewed and approved with a motion from Legislator 

Kramer, seconded by Legislator Shine and carried. 

ADJOURNMENT 

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 1:00 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Teresa Claypool 



HEALTH SERVICES COMMITTEE 

Sept. 25, 1989 
~ , rt·~} 

A special meeting of the Health Services Committee 
was held at the request of Office of Aging. Ms. Wattenberg 
requested permission to purchase a machine that would seal 
and preserve food delivered to clients in their homes under 
the S.N.A.P. program. This wrapping machine would enable 
the delivering of nutritional meals that could be held over 

', --· 

to a second day by refrigeration. It would provide more meals 
to the client and save on transportation. 

The cost of the machine is $1160., all State funded. A 
motion was made by Shine, seconded by Gallman and carried, to 
approve the purchase. Voting no: Kramer. 



MINUTES OF THE MEETING 

HEALTH SERVICES COMMITTEE 

October 17, 1989 

MEMBERS PRESENT: Chairman Frair 

ALSO ATTENDING: 

CALL TO ORDER 

Legislators Gallman, Watson, Shine 

Andrew Lucyszyn, Health Department 
Betty Embser, Office for the Aging 
Joanne LaForge, CASA Coordinator 
James G. Raptis, Chairman, Board of Legislators 

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Frair at 9:07 a.m. 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

The minutes of the September 19th and September 25 meetings were approved 

with a motion from Legislator Watson, second by Legislator Gallman. Motion 

carried. 

OFFICE FOR THE AGING 

Ms. Embser informed the committee of her departme?ts continued interest 

in purchasing additional computer equipment and software. At this time they 

have one IBM with two PC's. The new equipment would eventually be the main frame 

and allow more accessibility to the staff. The depart~ent's plans are to purchase 

the computer out of the 1989 budget and next year purchase the software. Ms. 

Embser has reviewed this purchase with the Central Services Committee and at 

this time Frank Duserak is reviewing this particular computer system. The money 

will come from the Federal Older Americans Act- IIIB with around $658 out of 

County monies. A motion approving this purchase and to refer back to the Central 

Services Committee was made by Legislator Watson, seconded by Legislator Gallman. 

Motion carried. 
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The Office for the Aging applied for and was approved for a small grant 

under the Federal Older Americans Act- IIID totalling $905. This money would 

be used for minor home repairs such as fixing a broken stair, or a pull chain 

on a light. After a brief discussion a motion was made by Legislator Gallman, 

second by Legislator Watson for approval to accept this grant. Motion carried. 

The County Attorney should prepare the appropriate resolution creating the 

expenditure and revenue accounts for this money. 

CASA 

Joanne LaForge, CASA Coordinator, updated the committee on this program. 

CASA targets the frail elderly and it's goal is to keep clients safe and comfortable 

in their own homes. It serves as a referral service. The CASA "team" consists 

of four agencies, Health, Department of Social Services, Office for the Aging, 

and Mental Health. Representatives from these agencies meet weekly to discuss 

clients, to come up with the best plan of care for the clients. They are trying 

to keep patients out of nursing homes. A person who goes into a hospital or 

nursing home environment is much more likely to f&il becaus_e they have lost 

familiar surroundings. Those people may never return to their homes, so we are 

trying to keep them there for as long as possible. 

HEALTH DEPARTMENT 

Chairman Frair informed the committee that Mr. Lucyszyn has volunteered 

to serve on the Western New York Health Services Agency. This agency meets one 

day per month. Legislator Watson made the motion approving this, with Legislator 

Gallman seconding. Motion carried. It recommended to James Raptis that 

Mr. Lucyszyn servP- on this committee. 

Ther~ was a brief discussion on the new sewage treatment systems the State 
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is proposing. Mr. Lucyszyn feels that there will be no changes, that he will 

write the appropriate waivers for sewage systems. 

Mr. Lucyszyn requested transfers within the Traditional, Family Planning, 

and Long Term expenditure accounts. There has been an increase in the need for 

HHA in the Traditional Program with a decrease in the need for Personal Care 

Workers in the Long Term Program. These transfers were approved with a motion 

from Legislator Gallman, second by Legislator Watson. Motion carried. 

A request to purchase a new transcriber was made by Mr. Lucyszyn. The cost 

is $523.60 under the State Contract. Motion approving this purchase was made 

by Legislator Watson, seconded by Legislator Gallman and carried. 

Mr. Lucyszyn informed this committee that the typist who was filling the 

temporary position in the Health Department has taken a permanent position in 

the Probation Department. He would like permission to fill this vacancy. Approval 

was gi~en with a motion from Legislator Gallman, second by Legislator Shine. 

Motion carried. 

A request was made for Albert Vossler's attendance at a meeting of the Directors 

of Environmental Health for a management course in Albany in November. Also, 

he would like to attend a symposium on drinking water regulations in Albany also 

in November. 

A request was made for Beverly Lewis to attend the Annual Family Planning 

Conference in November in Albany where there will be a wide variety of workshops. 

A motion was made by Legislator Gallman, seconded by Legislator Watson and 

carried approving the above conference attendance, 

Mr. Lucyszyn informed the committee that he is looking into purchasing sound 

proof, portable partitions to be used in the waiting area of the Health Department 

when clinics are being held. They could be used for advertising and he has been 

in contact with a company who will provide health related materials, magazines, 

etc., for display purposes. He is in hopes of being able to have the television 
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set up showing films appropriate to the different clinics being held. He has 

talked to the Maintenance Department to see if they could build these partitions. 

If they can't do this then he would like to purchase them. This committee would 

like this proposal referred to Public Works with related costs. Legislator Watson 

suggested that the Civil Defense room be used for a waiting area as it is not 

at all times in use, realizing that it would take some time in scheduling. 

Under Article 6,for which the Health Department is required to operate, 

their is an Accident Prevention Program, whereby the Department is to make the 

public aware of different safety measures. Some of these include bicycle safety 

and fire safety. To comply with this program the department would like to purchase 

a number of smoke alarms and work with the volunteer fire department~in education 

and inspections of residents homes, installing smoke alarms as needed. 

The committee is concerned as to the liability of the county for this equipment 

and feels it is more appropriate to stay with the education concept rather than 

give out the equipment. They are willing to consider this further if the department 

can be more specific on how the program will work. 

OTHER BUSINESS 

This committee approved the appointment of Deborah Aumick to the Community 

Services Board. Motion was made by Legislator Watson, seconded by Legislator 

Shine and carried for this appointment. The appropriate resolution should be 

prepared by the County Attorney's office. 

AUDIT OF CLAIMS 

The usual bills were reviewed and approved with a motion from Legislator 

Watson, seconded by Legislator Gallman. Motion carried. 

ADJOURNMENT 

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned. 

Respectfully submitted, 
Teresa Claypool 



----~--~--~-~--~ _, ____________ _ 

.. M E M 0 R A N D U M 

FROM: Health Department 

(Depar twen t) 

TO: James F. Mulholland, County Treasurer, 
Allegany County Courthouse, 
Belmont, New York. 14813 

PLEASE MAKE THE FOLLO\.llNG TRANSFERS: 

B U D G E T: 

From Account No. 

I I '----.. A4040. 436 (CPA) 
L- / A4040. 439 (PC\n 

P '--..., AJ./o3('.408 (Ned. S) r I A~OiS.401(Postage) 

To Account No. 
A4040.443 (ERS) 
A4040.446 (PDN) 

A4035.431 (Nurse Pract) 
A4035.416 (Phone) 

$ 

Amount 
200.00 

10000.00 

3000.00 
50.00 

~ A4010.435 (ST) 
1ivW · 1 A40lO. 446 (PDN) 

A4010.403 (M ofc M) 
A4010.429 (HHA) 

2500.00 
20000.00 

TOTAL = $ _______ _ 

35750.00 
. 

E X P E N D I T U R E S: 

Date of 
Check Check tl From Account No. , To Account No. Amount 

$ 
,• 

TOTAL .. $ _______ _ 

DEPT. AUTHORIZATION --------~~----~-------------DATED: 
(Signature) 

COMMITTEE AUTHORIZATION ----=-~-----:-------D.ATED: 
(Signature) 
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MINUTES OF THE MEETING NOV 3 0 1989 

MEMBERS PRESENT: 

ALSO ATTENDING: 

HEALTH SERVICES COMMITTEE 

November 21, 1989 

Chairman Frair 
Legislators Gallman, Watson, Shine, Kramer 

Andrew Lucyszyn, Health Department 
Betty Embser, Office for the Aging 

··. 
;; ·~· 

Genevieve Creighton, Education Physically Handicapped Children 
Robert Anderson, Counselling Center 

CALL TO ORDER 

The meeting was called order by Chairman Fratr at 9:04 a.m. 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

The minutes of the October 17, 1989 meeting were approved with a motion 

from Legislator Kramer and a second from Legislator Gallman. Motion carried, 

OFFICE FOR THE AGING 

nutrition supplies (.408). A motion from Legislator Watson to approval this 

transfer was seconded by Legislator Gallman and carried. 

A request was made to transfer funds from SNAP account A6779.433 to numerous 

other .4 accounts to pay for mileage, nutrition supplies, and caterers. 

Also a transfer from Title IIIB account A6773.433 to office supplies was requested. 

These transfers total $8662.50, A rnotton was made approving these transfers by 

Legislator Gallman. Legislator Watson seconded and motion carried. 

Ms. Ernbser requ sts that their typist be allowed additional hours to work on 

the HEAP program. She would like at least one day more a week at no cost to the 

County. This would be paid out of the SNAP funds which are 100% funded, After 

discussion, Ms. Ernbser withdrew the request for the additional hours. 
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HEALTH DEPARTMENT 

Mr. Lucyszyn informed the comuittee that in the course of processing the 

department's audit of claims two accounts were overdrawn and transfers needed 

to be made. Therefore, a transfer sheet was drawn up and signed by Chairman Frair. 

At this time, he is asking for the committee's approval on these transfers as follows: 

Long Term account A4040.430 to A4040.425 totaling $150.00; and Traditional account 

A4010.439 to A4010.408 totaling $2000.00. Approval was given with a motion from 

Legislator Gallman, seconded by Legislator Watson and carried. 

A request for transfers within the Traditional, Long Term, and Family Planning 

accounts was made. The transfers totaling $9820.71 were approved with a motion 

from Legislator Gallman, seconded by Legislator Watson. Motion carried. 

Mr. Lucyszyn was asked if the department has retained a physical therapist. He 

responded that the department has hired a person out of Amherst starting January 1st 

for two days per week. The PT will be paid at a rate of $55/hour and will be 

reimbursed for mileage. 

Mr. Lucyszyn informed the committee that one of the Long Term nurses will 

be taking a leave of absence for six months starting December 6th. He would 

like permission to fill her position for this time period. A motion approving 

this request was made by Legislator Gallman, seconded by Legislator Kramer and 

carried. 

Corrine Collins, Office Manager, for the Health Department requested permission 

to purchase two UVT 1224 Unisys Terminals that would be linked to the present com-

puter system. They would enable the department to implement the Plan of Treatment 

section of the new software. The two current terminals are fully utilized by the 

billing department. The cost of this equipment totals $1112.00 under the State 

Contract. Approval to purchase these terminals was given with a motion from 

Legislator Gallman, seconded by Legislator Kramer and carried, This request should 

be presented also to the Central Services Committee for their approval. 
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Also discussed was the need for a computer in the Education of Physically 

Handicapped Childrens Program. The department was informed that the previous 

system the Health Department had is to be placed in this program. It is felt 

that it is capable of doing the job that is needed there. 

In October the Health Department did some rearranging in the offices. The 

outcome of this was that the Office Manager was left without a phone. The line 

is already there. Ms. Collins requests permission to purchase a phone. Approval 

from this committee was given with a motion from Legislator Watson, seconded 

by Legislator Gallman. J>fotion carrfed. This request should also be referred 

to the Central Services Committee. 

A request was made to extend the temporary Environmental Health Technician 

for another three months (1/1/90- 3/31/90). The new smoking regulations is 

expected to increase the work for the Environmental Health Division. Approval 

for this extension was given with a motion from Legislator Gallman, seconded by 

Legislator Kramer and carried. 

In a meeting in Buffalo, Mr. Lucyszyn, found that a new program called 

PCAP was being implemented where Medicaid will pay expenses for pregnant women. 

These women have to have a screening done. Because of certain regulations, 

starting January 1 the Health Department will be responsible for this screening. 

Mr. Lucyszyn is looking to have either the Office Manager or the PHCP Coordinator 

to be responsible for this screening. This individual responsible will have to 

familiarize themselves with Medicaid requirements. 

Other matters mentioned concerning the Health Department were the plan to 

incorporate the Education of Physically Handicapped Children's Program under 

Health Department jurisdication and the EMT program in the OES offices. 

Mr. Lucyszyn would like to have Ms. Creighton continue on a contract basis to train 

Ms. Fanton to the Education Program processes. 
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The EMT Program - Mr. Lucyszyn was asked to check into what role, if any, 

the Public Health Educator could play in the education component of the EMT 

Program. Mr. Lucyszyn informed the committee that he would check into this, 

as he doesn't know the program or what it involves. It was his suggestion 

that there is an optional EMT program that could be reimbursed at a 40% rate 

under State Health Department requirements - retaining the staff in the OES 

office as the Health Department does not have staff to do this work. 

Chairman Frair informed the committee that Mr. Lucyszyn has agreed to 

serve on the Western New York Health Services Committee which hold meetings 

monthly. When he can not attend Mr. Frair will try to go in his place. 

EDUCATION PHYSICALLY HANDICAPPED CHILDREN 

Ms. Creighton informed the committee that she and Mr. Frair inspected 

the buses and found deficiencies. The bus company was contacted and it was 

found that Laidlaws has taken over. They have said that the entire fleet of 

buses is being replaced and this process should be completed by the 1st of 

December. 

At a previous Health Services meeting, it was decided to pay BOCES at a 

rate of $256.41/week/child an amount not to exceed $50,000. Once the County 

has paid this amount payment will stop but BOCES will continue to serve these 

children. This is for the 0-2 age group. When Ms. Creighton contacted 

Mike Hughes he was gracious and was asked to send a letter stating his 

agreement to this decision. To date, this letter has not been received. 

Ms. Creighton feels it is important that the county get this letter. 

Chairman Frair will check with Mr. Hughes. 

Ms. Creighton stated that transportation costs for 1988 were $207,000. 

The cost for 1989 is not known as yet as the year is not completed. She has 

asked from all schools for attendance records on the children. Due to the 

great cost of transportation, this agency compares these records to the bus 
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records. She has yet to receive the attendance records from BOCES. 

She has also asked BOCES to let them know what revenue they have received 

in excess of the budget, She was told the county was due a refund. To date, 

they have not received this refund, but BOCES said she would receive it by the 

end of the month (November). This refund process causes her agency a lot of 

additional work. They have already received state aid money on the expenditure, 

therefore, part of the refund has to be given back to the State. Although, this 

will be deducted from future claims, the State requires specific paperwork for each 

individual child, which takes a lot of time. 

Chairman Frair states that the County still does not have a individual to 

represent them on the schools handicapped committee. It is felt it important 

to have someone. 

COUNSELLING CENTER 

Dr. Anderson requested transfer in numerous .4 account to cover postage, 

telephone, electric, and administrative costs. These transfers were approved 

with a motion from Legislator Gallman, seconded by Legislator Watson. Motion 

carried. 

A resolution !,s requested for the aEpropriation of additi£_nal< 1988 State 

Aid to Allegany County ARC, Inc. in the amount of $49,145.00. James Mulholland 

will be presenting this to the Ways and Means Committee. Legislator Kramer made 

the motion approvi<ng acceptance of this additional money with Legislator Shine 

seconding. Motion carried. 

AUDIT OF CLAIMS 

The usual bills were.reviewed and approved with a motion by Legislator Watson, 

seconded by Legislator Kramer and carried. 

A motion was made by Legislator Kramer, seconded by Legislator Shine and carried 

to go into executive session. 

Respectfully submitted, Teresa Claypool 



MEMBERS ATTENDING: 

ALSO ATTENDING: 

CALL TO ORDER 

MINUTES OF THE MEETING 

HEALTH SERVICES COMMITTEE 

December ~9, 1989 

Chairman Frair 
Legislators Watson, Gallman, Shine/<. • 

James Raptis, Chairman, Board of Legislators 
Andrew Lucyszyn, Health Department 
Elizabeth Embser, Office for the Aging 

The meeting was called to· order at 9:07 by Chairman Frair. 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

DEC 211989 

The minutes of the November 21, 1989 meeting were approved with a motion 

from Legislator Shine, and a second from Legislator Watson. Motion carried. 

OFFICE FOR THE AGING 

Ms. Embser requests committee ·approval to hire a site manager for eight 

hours per week; $1735 per year, county share approximately $342. Also requested 

was a driver for eight hours per week; $1735 per year, county share $0. These 

people are needed as the Canaseraga meal site will be opening late January, 

early February. The OFA is estimating around 25·people for the meal site with 

10 home delivered meals. The meal site will probably be held at the,Wesleyan 

Church in Canaseraga. Approval to hire these individuals was given with a 

motion from Legislator Gallman, second from Legislator Watson and carried. 

HEALTH DEPARTMENT 

Mr. Lucyszyn requests committee approval for a number of transfers 

withip the expenditure accounts for their Traditional, Long Term, and Family 

Planning budgets. These transfers totalling $18224.94 are needed to cover 

year end expenditures. Motion approving these transfers was made by 

Legislator Gallman, and seconded by Legislator Shine. Moti'on carried. 
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In looking further into the computer needs for the PHCP and Education 

programs, the department feels that the Burroughs computer that was going 

to be utilized, will not fill this need. Mr. Duserak, the consultant for 

the county, is looking into this to determine what the Health Departments 

computer needs are for these programs. All the state's software programs 

are IBM compatible. Mr. Lucyszyn requests this committee's approval, based 

upon Mr. Duserak's recommendation, to purchase the appropriate computer 

system. Approval was given with a motion from Legislator Watson, seconded 

by Legislator Gallman with referral the Central Services Committee. Motion 

carried. 

Mr. Lucyszyn informed the committee that Stephen Howe, Public Health 

Educator, for the department has resigned his position as of December 29th. 

He asks committee approval to fill this vacancy. Interviews have been 

conducted and a decision to hire Loreen Ralyea has been made. A motion 

approving this was made by Legislator Watson, second by Legislator Shine 

and carried. This position is mandated by the State. 

Chairman Frair informed Mr. Lucyszyn that the Personnel Committee was 

interested in the responsibilities and accomplishments of the individual 

in this position since he has been with the county. It was felt that this 

is not necessarily something for just the Personnel Committee but perhaps 

for the Full Board. 

The committee was informed that Soil & Water Conservation has received 

approval _, · on a grant that would allow for the continued Water Quality 

Management at Cuba Lake. The Health Department has had on staff a temporary 

employee who has been working on this project. The grant will allow for this 

individual to continue working for another 1000 hours. Mr. Lucyszyn asks 

committee approval to extend her temporary employment through the end of 1990. 

This was given with a motion from Legislator Gallman, seconded by Legislator 

Shine and carried. 
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Earlier this year the Health Department purchased a "hernocue" used in 

the testing of blood for anemia. This equipment is used in a number of 

different clinics as well as by the nurses in their horne care visits. 

Mr. Lucyszyn requests permission to purchase three more hernocues at a cost 

of $399.00 each. Approval was given with a motion from Legislator Watson, 

seconded byLegislator Gallman. Motion carried. 

Chairman Frair asked how successful were the flu clinics. It was 

reported that the Health Department immunized approximately 1500 people. 

OTHER BUSINESS 

The terms of Sheila Gilmour of Alfred Station, and Earletta Swift, 

of Friendship, will expire 12/31/89 on the Community Services Board. The 

Board recommends their reappointment for a four year term. Health Services 

committee gave their approval with a motion from Legislator Watson, and 

and second from Legislator Gallman. The county attorney's office should 

prepare a resolution on these appointments. 

A resolution is needed approving the contract with the Association of 

~ the Blind and Visually Handicapped and the County in the amount of $6300.00 
H 

~ for the 1990 budget. A motion approving this contract was made by Legislator 
Cl) 

~ Gallman, seconded by Legislator Watson. The motion carried with Legislator opposing. 

Chairman Frair read a letter from Jenevieve Creighton to this committee 

stating her concerns with the Education program. She feels it is important 

for the County to receive a letter from Mr. Hughes, BOCES, stating his 

agreement to the County's decision for 0-2 age group. ($256.41/week/child an 

amount not to exceed $50,000). Also from BOCES this department needs 

attendance records for the children for comparison purposes for which BOCES 

has not complied. She also states that the staff in this program needs 

additional help with the work that needs to be done. 

Chairman Frair with the committee's agreement compose a letter of appreciation 
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to Mrs. Creighton for her dedication and excellent work in the Education 

of Physically Handicapped Children's Program. 

AUDIT OF CLAIMS 

The usual bills were reviewed and approved with a motion from Legislator 

Watson, seconded by Legislator Gallman. Motion carried. 

ADJOURNMENT 

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 11:30 a.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Teresa.Claypool 
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